LM

Minutes of a Special Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 15th September 1988 at 7.30pm in the Community Centre.

Present: Mrs. L.M. Lock (in the chair), R. Day, Mrs. J.E. Coston, Mrs. I.W. Chilton, E.M.C. Dunlop, J.F.C. Fisher, Mrs. D.A. Roberts, R.T. Summerfield, D.B. Waterson, the clerk S.J. Daniels

Apologies were received from R.J. Farrington and J. Harradine

351/88 <u>Dispensing in Milton</u>. R.D. proposed that a questionnaire be delivered to every house in the village to ascertain the village's views on the proposed pharmacy.

He had produced a draft questionnaire for discussion.

According to the Family Practitioner Committee (F.P.C.), Milton had been designated rural. The pharmaceutical Rural practices committee in London would be informed in approximately one month. E. Moss Ltd would then have 30 days in which to appeal.

L. pensing

J.F.C.F. felt that the financial aspects (as circulated), would not be made public. As the financial side was an important part of the argument he proposed that no questionnaire be sent and that Council decide on action to be taken; that there was ample time to consult people and test opinions before taking a decision at the next meeting.

The F.P.C. welcomed the views of the village on its medical services and would be prepared to attend a public meeting.

It was agreed therefore to hold a public meeting within the next two weeks to which Dr. Draper and the F.P.C. would be invited.

R.D. consequently withdrew his proposal for a questionnaire.

L.M.L. and R.T.S. were not happy with the draft letter produced by E.M.C.D. (as proposed minute 325/88). It was agreed to rescind the decision therein.

Instead it was agreed that the clerk send a "holding" letter to the F.P.C.

The meeting ended at 8.18pm.

Signed Listy Morran Lock Chairman 3rd October 1988 Date